CITY OF SAN ANTONIO POLICE DEPARTMENT CITY COUNCIL AGENDA MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and City Council

FROM:

Albert A. Ortiz, Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

Ordinance Accepting a Donation to the San Antonio Police Department

DATE:

December 15, 2005

SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATIONS

This ordinance authorizes the City Manager or her designated representative, to accept a cash donation from Wal-Mart Stores to the San Antonio Police Department, amends the budget and appropriates funds in the amount of \$1,125.00.

Staff recommends approval.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION

Ms. Celia Huffaker, Support Manager of Wal-Mart store #2239 located at 8923 W. Military Drive, has indicated a desire to provide a \$1,125.00 donation to the San Antonio Police Department West SAFFE (San Antonio Fear Free Environment) Unit. The funds, if approved, will be utilized to purchase educational supplies. The donation will enhance the capabilities of the officers and the work they perform at the West Patrol SAFFE Unit.

POLICY ANALYSIS

This ordinance continues City Council's policy of accepting community support to maximize City crime prevention and enforcement programs.

FISCAL IMPACT

The cash donation to the Department by Wal-Mart Stores totals \$1,125.00. This action amends the Police Department's General Fund and appropriates funds in the amount of \$1,125.00. No cash match is required.

COORDINATION

This ordinance request has been coordinated with the Finance Department, Office of Management & Budget, and the City Attorney's Office.

SUPPLEMENTARY COMMENTS

This item does not require an Ethics Disclosure Statement. A copy of the correspondence conveying the donation to the San Antonio Police Department is attached.

Albert A. Ortiz Chief of Police

Christopher J. Brady Assistant City Manager

Sheryl Sculley
City Manager

SAPO HUMAN RESOURCES SRO FLOOR

2005 NOV 18 AM 10: 01

Wal-Mart #2239 555 SW Loop 410 San Antonio,Tx. 78227

San Antonio Police Department West SAFFE Unit 7000 Culebra San Antonio,Tx. 78207

Sgt. Baucum,

The West SAFFE Unit has been very helpful and cooperative with our community and our store. We have issued a Check for \$1,125.00 to be used directly for the West SAFFE Unit in their efforts to keep our children and our community safe. The money may be used to purchase office supplies, educational supplies, or similar items required by the West SAFFE Unit. We appreciate all of the efforts by the West SAFFE Unit and look forward to continue working with them.

Čelia Huffaker Support Manager

WAL-MART STORE #2239 Supercenter 8923 W. Military Drive San Antonio, Tx. 78245 (210) 675-5092